
Cerrig y drudion Community Council 

Minutes of meeting held on the 7th of March 2023 

 

Present were Llio Morris, Einion Edwards, John Jones, Prys Ellis (chairman) and cllr Gwennol Ellis.  

Apologies received from Menai Hughes and Maria Roberts. 

No declaration of interest where noted.  The last minutes were signed as correct. 

Correspondence 

[1]  Cerrig y Drudion Community library.  Maria Roberts will represent Cerrig y Drudion Community 

Council on their meetings. 

[1.1]  HMRC Valuation Office   Clerk to fill in the form on line with the details of Parish Room and to 

make arrangements with Osian Roberts regards register the Parish Room. 

[1.2]  Welsh Water    DD has been set up -  payment by cheque will no longer in force. 

[1.3]  One Voice Wales   membership fee for the year £135.00 to be paid. 

[1.4]  Conwy Council  Play Outside scheme  - it was noted that 2 free session will take place this year 

in the field in Cae Llwyd any extra sessions will cost £270 to our community council  - decided to 

leave on 2 sessions.  

[1.5]  Glyn Davies    - invoice for painting the Parish Room  £725.00   - paid. 

[1.6]  Air Ambulance Wales   letter of thanks for our donation. 

[1.7]  Darren Millar – letter asking to offer to attend future meeting.  The clerk to contact with next 

meeting date. 

[1.8]  Urdd Gobaith Cymru  - letter of thanks for our donation. 

[1.9]  Conwy Council – community Library – letter of thanks for agree to fund the Cerrig y Drudion 

community library this year for the running cost of the library. 

[2]  Audit  -  The account for year 2021/22 is now  completed.       

[2.1]  New Cemetery -  Brian and Haydn will not be carrying on with the service of cutting the grass 

at the cemetery  it was  noted that Glyn Hughes has express and interest. It was noted by Haydn 

Roberts that the hedge at the cemetery at Tyn Rhyd is in need of Cutting  clerk to ask Haydn to cut. 

[2.2]  Cae Llwyd project   the fruit tree have arrived waiting to be planted and also the 2 picnic tables 

and a bench waiting to be put in place when we’ve decided were to install – Llio is to ask the Cylch Ti 

a Fi  for ideas on where to place tables. 

[2.3]  Warm space hub   extra funding has been given to extend the months of the service at the 

library.   

[2.4]  Uwchaled Young Farmers  - asking for a permission to place plant pots in the village to 

celebrate 70 years of the Club  - permission given. 

[2.5]  Hedge at 5 Cae Llwyd -  the clerk to report that the hedge is growing in the foot path at Cae 

Llwyd playing field. 

[2.6]   Cerrig y Drudion Library  the clerk to pay £240.00 towards hiring the library for the warm hub 

(3 months hire)   funding from Conwy Council Warm Hub space. 


